
 
 

  

 
Above, Instrumental Music students perform 
at the show. 
 

Open State Basketball Champions 

 
Congratulations to the Open Girls Knock Out 
Basketball team, winning the State title in 
their division against Adelaide High School in a 
thrilling finish, 25-24 points. Well done team!  

Principal’s Report: Alistair Williams 
Congratulations to all students and staff who 
participated in the Copper Coast Show last 
week and on the weekend. 
For secondary Ag Science students, it meant 
the first “public” showing of goats, sheep 
and steers after many weeks of intensive 
learning about animal husbandry and 
handling. 
Students achieved great results winning 
overall in the schools livestock category, 
which is featured in a show-wrap in today’s 
newsletter. 
The next event will be the Royal Adelaide 
Show. 
The Arts also took centre stage at the Copper 
Coast Show on Sunday, with the Recorder 
group, Instrumental Music students, Year 
5.6 Choir and Year 11 Rock Band performing. 
After-school events require a big 
commitment from students, their families, 
and staff, and I sincerely thank you all for 
contributing to this community event.  
During the year, Mrs Wehr’s Project Based 
Learning students worked alongside the 
show’s committee preparing the site. 
This provided students many opportunities 
to learn new skills, resulting in greater self-
esteem and self-confidence. 
I thank the committee for mentoring our 
young people, developing a sense of 
belonging and genuine achievement. 
Kadina Memorial is proud of its long-
standing commitment to the community 
through special events such as the Show. 

 

Nharangga Country 

HATS 
All R-12 students are required to wear a 
navy bucket-style hat when outside from 
week 6, Monday 28th August, as per the 

school’s Sunsmart Policy. 
Hats for sale at Sportspower Kadina or KMS 

Finance Office for $11.50. 
Student Free Day 

Week 7, Monday 4th September 



  

 

Vietnam Veterans’ Day 
KMSC Middle School Captain Jack Pridham and Vice 
Captain Mackenzie Wood attended a Vietnam Veterans’ 
Day Service in Moonta last Friday.  
The service marked the 50th anniversary of Australia’s 
withdrawal from the Vietnam War. 
 

 
 
Field of Poppies 

 
Year 12 student Cameron Battle’s artwork ‘Field of 
Poppies’ has been gifted to display at school.  Cameron 
completed this assessment as part of his Stage 2 Art/ 
Community Connections studies.   
 

Australian Defence Force visit  

 
Secondary students heard about the many varied careers 
offered in the Australian Defence Force when service 
personnel visited recently.  
 

Career counselling for senior students will begin in 
September.  Communications updates will be via email, 
Daymap and the school Facebook page.  
Achieving Students 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
achieved state selection in their chosen fields. 
 
Hunter Mumford, year 6, was selected in the South 
Australian Under 12 AFL team, played in Albury, New 
South Wales recently.  Whilst SA lost the grand final to 
Victoria 33 points to 46, the team was awarded the 
Richard Newman Fair Play Shield.  
 
Tayla Mengersen, year 7, and Novak Duka, year 8, have 
both made the squad representing South Australia at 
the Hockey Australia Under 13 Carnival in Newcastle in 
September.  We wish them all the best. 
 

   
         Hunter Mumford  Tayla Mengersen Novak Duka 
 
Dance Troup success 
 
 
 
Balaklava Eisteddfod 
Well done to all Kadina Memorial School music students 
who participated in the 2023 Balaklava Eisteddfod 
earlier this term.  
The Senior Band (Year 11 students) placed second out of 
14 schools, whilst the Fusion band also come second in 
the open band division. 
Thank you to teachers Mr Sandy Hahn, Ms Kerrin 
Williams, and Mr Andre Starr for supporting students in 
the lead-up and during the event. 
 

     
 

As you can see and read in this week’s newsletter it has 
been a very busy start to term 3. 
I look forward to seeing many families at tomorrow’s 
Book Week Parade on the Primary courts area from 
9am. 
Alistair Williams, Principal 

Taylor Rundle, year 7, will perform at 
the Festival of Music in Adelaide in a 
dance troupe for the second 
consecutive year. Congratulations. 

 



 

 

R-6 Corner 
It is hard to believe that we are already half-way through 
this term! There have been lots of fabulous opportunities 
for students to shine over the past few weeks, and we 
love celebrating success for our students. 
SAPSASA Soccer was played last week in Adelaide, and 
KMS had quite a few students representing the Yorke 
Peninsula. Congratulations to all of the students involved 
in the 3-day competition, and thank you to Grace Inman, 
Henry Bruce, Graham Wood and Wayne Williams for their 
coaching expertise, and Aaron Smith for his support and 
organisation. 
Over the weekend we had many of our primary students 
perform at the Copper Coast Show, with the recorder 
group, instrumental students and choir all on show. This 
week the choir headed to Adelaide for their rehearsal in 
the lead-up to the Primary School’s Music Festival 
performance on September 22nd. They are also busily 
practising for the East of the Ranges choir performance 
on September 13th, at Port Pirie. For ticket information, 
contact Mr G. 
This week has seen many fun and engaging activities for 
Book Week. If you haven’t had a chance yet, be sure to 
check out the book fair in the library. Our wonderful 
library SSOs have transformed the space into a magical 
world around this year’s theme of Read, Grow, Inspire. 
Tomorrow, we celebrate the culmination of the week 
with our dress-up parade and the presentation of our 
winning read aloud groups. We look forward to seeing 
you there, from 9am on the courts. 
Jayne Winter, Head of R-6 
 

 
During the week R-6 classes have been listening to ‘guest 
readers’ during their library lesson.   
 
Above, Student Wellbeing Leader Mrs Zelly Ritter 
entertained reception students with her choice of picture 
book.  
 

Bully No way Day – ‘Growing Connections’  
Students from reception to year 9 enjoyed shared 
reading on Friday 18th August. 

 

 
Science Week  
Reception students had a great time celebrating science 
week with Mrs Wait. They made car tunnels, balloon 
rockets and had balloon caterpillar races. 

 



 

 

Unit News 
Students have been engaged in many fun learning activities this term. 
The Junior class has been looking at how materials can change when cooked. We have looked at bread and toast, 
popcorn, and cooked and uncooked spaghetti so far. Here are some pictures of the students exploring uncooked 
spaghetti and building spaghetti towers.  
One of the learning activities in the Senior class is to go for a walk, and we take some photos of the students doing 
something special. These pictures are then airdropped to their iPads, and the students write a sentence about their 
picture, using Pages on the iPad. Their work is then printed and the students write their sentence again. Last week we 
went to visit the animals. 
Simone Anderson, Head of the Disability Unit 
 

  

       
 

PARENT FORUM - 15th September 2023, Adelaide 
You are invited to a Parent Forum for parents and carers of children and young people with disability. 
The forum will include information about Department policies and initiatives and presentations by Kindship 
and Siblings Australia. 
The forum will provide a safe and supportive environment to share your experience, obtain information and helpful 
strategies as well as providing the opportunity to have your questions answered. 
The information you provide will also assist us in the planning of future forums. 
This workshop is for a limited number of parents and carers and will be held maintaining current COVID 19 guidelines. 
WHEN: Friday 15th September 2023  WHERE: Statewide Inclusive Education Services (formerly SERU 
9.30 am – 10.00 am Register/tea/coffee  72A Marlborough Street, Henley Beach SA 5022 Ph: 82352871 
10.00am – 2.00pm Parent Forum   Please enter via Northey Street 
Contact: Education.ParentForum@sa.gov.au if you have any questions 
Lunch/refreshments provided 
Register via: Eventbrite 
For other information and resources available please visit SIES website: web.seru.sa.edu.au  



 

 

MASA Quiz Night 
On Wednesday 9th of August, 40 students from Kadina 
Memorial School and Moonta Area School participated in 
the MASA Student Quiz night. Students competed in a 
team of 4 and answered questions on General Knowledge 
and Mathematics. 
Kadina Memorial School had some winning teams. The 
winner for Best Overall Years 7/8 Team was Ryan 
Burlinson, Liam Wright, Lucas Kuchel and Oliver Thirlway. 
The Best Overall Year 9/10 team was Maddi Sze, Ava 
Papps, Rhiana Ahrens and Miley Bussenschutt. The Best 
Overall Year 11/12 Team was Vaughan Stonestreet, Aaron 
King and Tom Loveridge. Thank you to Mr Jacob Nelson, 
Ms Schilling, Ms Wells, Ms Pointon, Mrs Hillebrand and 
Mr Wait (Moonta Area School) who helped on the night 
and to the students for participating in this event.  
Alix Hillebrand, Numeracy Coordinator 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Year 8 Science 
Sheep heart dissections provided year 8 students an 
opportunity to learn about the biology and inner 
workings of the organ, including its valves and tendons. 
 
Students were required to label each section, with some 
students now considering a career in medicine. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Above, Mrs Cook’s year 8 student dissect sheep hearts. 



 

 

Stage 2 Outdoor Pursuits – Bushwalk 
A 3-day bushwalk to Mount Brown in the Southern Flinders Ranges was a culmination of 6 weeks’ work, where students 
were largely in control of the entire camp.  The task of organising the trip was divided into several different roles 
including: “Transport and Costing”, “Location”, “Safety”, and “Equipment and Entertainment”.  Students brainstormed 
their roles and what they needed to research.  Weekly meetings were held to share and record information.  Rex and 
Riley B were in charge of organising the location and chose Mount Brown Bush Camp as our starting point.  Charlie and 
Damian were our safety officers, identifying hazards with transport, the campsite, cooking and the hikes, Nick and Riley 
L organised the bus and costed the trip, and Connor and Declan were in charge of equipment.  
 
Mr Wood was in charge of the weather and did his job perfectly as there was not a cloud in the sky for the majority of 
the camp.  He was even able to lift the morning fog as we climbed the mountain, revealing breathtaking views north 
toward Quorn, west towards Port Augusta and east across the Willochra Plain. 
 
The multi-day bushwalk enabled students to piece together skills they have learnt in their previous assignments 
including, meal planning and first aid. 
Glen Williams, Teacher 

   
 

Lifestyle and Recreation – Integrated Learning - Fishing 
Lifestyle and Recreation is a subject that offers students an alternative to the more traditional sports covered in Physical 
Education.  The focus for students is to develop and apply new skills and knowledge.  This semester students had a large 
input into the topics that would be covered.  After debating several options, fishing was suggested.  A vote was held, 
and the decision was unanimous.   
Students have been researching fish species found in the Gulf, common baits and learning how to set up a basic rig.  
Technical Studies teacher and avid fisherman Mr McDonald willingly gave up his free time to offer some advice to the 
class and we thank him for that. 
After several lessons of practice, we ventured to Wallaroo Jetty to catch our bag limit.  We left with nothing! Although, 
there were too many to count that “got away”. Despite not catching a fish, students will evaluate what the task and will 
try to rectify the situation in week 5.  Thanks also to SSO Sammy Schilling for supporting us. 
Glen Williams, Teacher 
 

 



 

 

Copper Coast Show Success 
On Friday 18th August, Kadina Memorial School took a large team of livestock animals and students to compete in the 
Copper Coast Show. The 33 students managed, prepared, and led 3 steers, 8 goats and 9 sheep. Students participated 
in handling classes, junior judging and some animal hoof judging contests. We started the day with success, receiving 
second place in the best presented schools competition which was presented directly after the Grand Parade. We then 
proceeded to take out champion steer with “Tank”, our Limousin cross Angus steer. Students were also highly successful 
in their individual competitions, taking out many awards including a winning trifecta in the sheep judging with first, 
second and third ribbons received. After points from all sections were collated, Kadina Memorial was awarded the 
Highest Aggregate Point Scoring School Award, winning the overall day against some very strong competition including 
Central Yorke School, Balaklava High, St Marks College, and Port Broughton Area School. We are incredibly proud of our 
student’s efforts and composure on the day, and we look forward to the Royal Adelaide Show in September. 
Chad Ramsey, Ag Science Teacher 
 

 
Above, Merino judging, led steer competition and overall winning school shield. 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

Triumphs of Kapyong 
This term students from Kapyong have been learning how to play croquet with members from the Kadina Croquet Club. 
Below, they share their thoughts on this sporting activity, which requires physical coordination, concentration, learning 
new rules, meeting croquet club members and mostly having fun! 
 

 
Liam thought croquet was         Shelice liked using a modified    Dean said that he enjoyed           Conner said that today he  
good fun.           mallet to play croquet.               learning how to play croquet.      learned how to “jump the  

            ball” and he is really enjoying 
            learning how to play croquet. 

 
 
Volunteer Afternoon Tea – Tuesday 29th August, KMS Staff Room, 2pm (Meet at the Front Office) 
 



 

 

SAPSASA Golf trials – The Dunes, Copper Club 
Year 6 student Maverick Crosby came second with a score 
of 45 off the stick, followed closely by his brother Charlie 
who placed 4th with 48 at the recent SAPSASA golf trials. 
 
They have been invited to compete in the 2023 South 
Australian 12 and Under Golf (Stage 2) State Final, at West 
Beach Parks Golf on Thursday 7th September and Friday 
8th September.   
 

   
Above, the Crosby brothers.  Second photo, Albert Cock, 
Maverick Crosby, Charlie Crosby, and William Garland 
who all competed in the local golf trials.  
 
Year 7.8 KO Netball 
In round 2 of the Knock Out Netball Competition the 7.8 
netball team enjoyed two wins. 
Game 1: Kadina Memorial defeated Seaview High School 
55-38. 
Game 2: Kadina Memorial defeated Pedare Christian 
College 48-28. 

 
Back, left; Coach – Paris Schilling, Natalia Bagnato, Alexis 
May, Mackenzie Wood, Stella Hewett, Eva Schilling 
Front; Jemima Polkinghorne, Eleanor Francis, Phoebe 
Rosewarne, Montana Toole 
 
All KMS KO Netball teams have advanced to the final 
round.  We wish all players, their coaches and team 
managers well.  

9.10 KO Football report 
The 9.10 Boys’ Football team participated in the 
preliminary final on Tuesday of Week 2, at Kadina Oval 
against Seaton High School. Missing several key players 
our depth was tested, however with the number of 
students interested in initial sign ups we still put forward 
a handy side. 
 
Seaton High School started strongly kicking the first goal 
of the game whilst dominating possession and a quick 
run from their backline. We managed to fight back late 
in the first quarter kicking two rapid goals to square the 
score line at quarter time. Luke Russel connected well 
with our midfield as Riley Miller and Josh Bull provided 
ball winning ability and drive to our forward line. 
 
The second quarter was a different story with Seaton 
High school producing a strong running game and 
repeat inside 50’s. Our backline held up well, however 
Seaton managed to score 5 goals to nil, leading into half 
time. 
 
An injury to Riley Miller prior to the break left a big hole 
in our midfield, however Lachlan Bodie stepped up. He 
was instrumental in us remaining competitive in the 
second half with Archie Faulkner also hitting the contest 
hard and demonstrating a resilient approach. 
 
Despite being a team member down, the side lifted their 
intensity and kept a positive attitude, which resulted in 
an even second half. Unfortunately, the damage was 
done in the second quarter and this margin proved too 
difficult to peg back. 
 
A big thanks to SSO Di Boothey for her medical help over 
the 3 games, Mr Driver for his coaching in round 1 and 
runner in game 2 and Noah Rennie for giving up his time 
to carry out the running duties in the Preliminary Final. 
 
Final Score: 
Seaton High School 14-13-97 defeated Kadina Memorial 
School. 6-4-40 
 
Best Players: Lachlan Bodie, Archie Faulkner, Luke 
Russel, Josh Bull, Riley Miller, Will Trengove 
 
Goal Kickers: Blake Karpany 2, Will Trengove 1, Bodie 
Seal 1, Mitch Miller 1, Chris Grantham 1 
Report by Patrick Keane, Coach 
 

Wallaroo Tennis Club is seeking junior and 
senior players for the 2023/2024 season. 
Register your interest by 1st September. 

Emily 0416 105 581 
Emily.donnell@bigpond.com 

Or Julie on 0412 977 390. 

mailto:Emily.donnell@bigpond.com


 

 

NYP Basketball Carnival – Year 5.6 
The regional finals will be held at the Copper Coast Sport 
and Leisure Centre tomorrow, with the winners 
advancing to an Adelaide final in October. 
 

 
Back left, Jaxon Marner, Mason Zimmermann, Phoenix 
Marsh, Kaidan Richards.  Front, Emmanuel Rawlins, Drelan 
Karpany, Darby Toole. 
 

 
Left, Brampton Williams, Hudson Wilson, Kayden Wood, 
Austyn Paxton, Albert Cock, Elijah Penhall, Hunter Mumford. 
(Advancing to regional final) 
 

 
Back, Daniel Ferguson, Blake Johns, Ollie Toogood, Chase 
Secker, William Garland, Hugo Neumann. 

 
Back, Dorothy Venables, Lara Whitehead, Gabrielle 
Mayes.  Front, Amahli Ziersch, Peyton Groome, Emily 
Hank. 

 
Back, Elsie Daniel, Lacey Millard, Gabby Bussenschutt, 
Elshay De Wet.  Front, Peyton Thiele, Sadie Tutthill, 
Na’Delle Matz, Evie Price. (Advancing to regional final) 
 

 

 
Back, Ayla Hank, Maci Miles, Eliza Johns, Star Dayman, 
Coach Nellie Polkinghorne.  Front, Anastasia Banelis, Skyla 
Parsons, Jessica Iveson. 
 



 

 

Canteen News 
Halfway through term 3 and we have had a very busy time 
so far. We are still experiencing some uncollected lunches 
due to a student’s absence or children do not know 
they’ve got a lunch order.  If your child is sick, please ring 
the canteen so that we can either hold the lunch order 
over for another day or refund the money if we can sell 
the lunch over the counter. If your child is at school, please 
inform them that they have a lunch order.  We try our 
hardest to get in touch with the child after the lunch 
period is over but cannot always get through to the class 
that they are in.  
We are still seeking volunteers to help us in our busy 
canteen.  If you would like to have some fun, a free lunch 
and learn some new things then let us know. 
Jeanette Waters 
Canteen Manager 
 

2024 Enrolments 
We are seeking information from families about their 
2024 enrolment intentions.  If your R-11 child is leaving 
Kadina Memorial School at the end of 2023, please let us 
know.  Additionally, if you have a child or know of a family 
who is intending to enrol at Kadina Memorial School in 
2024, please let us know.  This information is used to help 
us plan class sizes, class locations and required teaching 
and non-teaching appointments. We sincerely appreciate 
this information early, allowing us to plan efficiently in the 
interests of all enrolled students. 

2023 Secondary Camp Costs 
Secondary camps are currently being planned, 
scheduled for week 9, term 4.  Due to increased fuel and 
goods costs prices have risen slightly.  Below is the 
current estimate of each camp, to allow families time to 
financially plan: 
• Year 7 Aquatics camp, Port Vincent      $185 
• Year 8 El Shaddai camp, Wellington      $335 
• Year 9 Canberra Camp        $720 
• Year 10 Surf Camp, Berry Bay, YP       $295 

 
Year 12 trial Exams 
In week 7, term 3, Stage 2 Trial Exams will be held.  
These trial exams provide students with an opportunity 
to sit an examination, under timed, supervised 
conditions, which reflect the environment under which 
they will complete their final exams in November. 
Students who do not have exams scheduled for a 
specific day are expected to attend their normal 
timetabled lessons. 
Exams will be held in the CCSLC classroom (Tues-Wed) 
and Gallipoli (Wed-Thurs). Please check the timetable 
carefully. 
Students are expected to be at the location of their 
exam 15 minutes prior to the start time. If they are not 
present at the beginning of an exam, a phone call home 
will be made to check on their welfare. 
Miss Tucker, Year 12 Manager 

 



 

Community 
 

 

Principal: Alistair Williams 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of receiving the 
newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the school website at 

www.kms.sa.edu.au, facebook or Daymap Parent Portal. To access daymap please visit the website’s Contact Us or call the 
Front Office for assistance (8821 0100). 

 

Kadina Basketball Club is seeking junior players 
for the 2023/24 season. If you have a child/children who 
are interested in playing basketball this season, we have 
registration night at CCSLC on Thursday 7th September 
from 5.30pm.  Alternatively, you can let us know via our 
Facebook page or contact Heather Miller: 0427 641 867. 
Bears Basketball Club: Registration Night, 
Wednesday 30th August 2023, 4pm-6pm, Copper Coast 
Sport and  Leisure Centre.  New players welcome. 
If you can’t make it to the night email us on: 
bearsbasketball75@gmail.com. 
 

TERM 3 
2023 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 6 28 August 29 August 
ICAS Maths Competition 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 
Information Session, L3-4, Library 
Statewide Knockout Netball, 
Adelaide 
 
DMC, 5pm 

30 August 
Canteen mtg, 2:30pm 
 
Governing Council mtg, 7pm 

31 August 
‘Women In Non-Traditional 
Trades’ Presentation, Theatre, 
11am-12pm 
Royal Adelaide Show Ag Team 

1 September 
SAPSASA Girls Cricket Gala 
Day, Maitland 
AAA Auskick Sessions, UNIT 
& HUBEL 
Royal Adelaide Show Ag 
Team 
 
Saturday 2 - Sunday 3 
September 
Royal Adelaide Show Ag 
Team 

Week 7 4 September 
 

Student Free Day 
(Royal Adelaide Show) 

 
 
 

 

5 September 
(Royal Adelaide Show) 
Yr 10 PROPER Workshop, L3-4, 
Library 
Yr 12 Trial exams, 9am-11am 
1.30pm-3pm 

6 September 
(Royal Adelaide Show) 
Stage 1 Bushwalk, Melrose 
 
Yr 12 Trial exams, 9am-11am 
1.30pm-3pm 

7 September 
(Royal Adelaide Show) 
Stage 1 Bushwalk, Melrose 
SA U12 School Golf, Adelaide 
Yr 12 Trial exams, 9am-11am 
1.30pm-3pm 

8 September 
(Royal Adelaide Show) 
Stage 1 Bushwalk, Melrose 
Year 12 Day, CCSLC, 
8.45am-3pm 
AAA Auskick Sessions, UNIT 
& HUBEL 
SA U12 School Golf, 
Adelaide 

Week 8 11 September 
Yr 7-10 SAPOL CyberSafety 
Visit, Theatre 

12 September 
SAPSASA State Basketball 
Carnival, Adelaide (tbc) 

13 September 
Yr 10 Immunisations 
‘Women In Non-Traditional 
Trades’ follow up 1:1 mtgs, 
Library 
East of the Ranges Choir 
Performance, Pt Pirie 

14 September 
‘Women In Non-Traditional 
Trades’ follow up 1:1 mtgs, 
Library 
Mid North Special Needs 
Basketball Carnival, Pt Pirie 
Yr 3/4 Excursion, Adelaide 
Finance mtg, 3:30pm 

15 September 
AAA Auskick Sessions, UNIT 
& HUBEL 
Mid North Special Needs 
Basketball Carnival, Pt Pirie 
IM Demonstration Session for 
Yr 4’s, 1:30-2pm 
Yr 11-12 Ag Excursion, 
Roseworthy 

 
 To inform KMS that your child/children 

are absent or late with reason: 
 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0437 010 328 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Paskeville Basketball Club is seeking interest for 
the upcoming season: Under 10 (boys & girls) born 2015 & 
2016; Under 12 (girls) born 2013 & 2014; Under 14 (boys & 
girls) born 2011 & 2012; Under 16 (girls) born 2009 & 2010.  
If interested, please fill in the expression form 
https://forms.gle/iBUpMTU3NYX6vJqC6 
Alternatively, email:  paskeville.basketball@gmail.com 
 
Kadina Cricket Club will have U16 and U13 teams for 
the coming season.  If you are interested and want to 
register your interest to play or just get some more info, 
please contact Matthew Petherick on 0488 550 534 or 
email kadinacricketclub@hotmail.com 
 
Messy Church:  Friday 15th September, Kadina Uniting 
Church Hall, 3.15pm-5.30pm.  Creative activities for 
children, story time, meal provided.  A time the family can 
spend together.  Donation towards costs appreciated.  
For more information call Jane Gersch on 0428 218 255. 

Calendar 

mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
mailto:bearsbasketball75@gmail.com
mailto:dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au
https://forms.gle/iBUpMTU3NYX6vJqC6
mailto:paskeville.basketball@gmail.com
mailto:kadinacricketclub@hotmail.com
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